

Board of Management Meeting



Boys Football

Boy's u-16 team recently won the North Leinster schools cup competition beating St. Oliver's Oldcastle by 5 points. They then went on to beat Heywood Community College from Laois on a score line of 1-9 to 0-7 in the Leinster semi-final. The Leinster final is pencilled in for the 19th of May in either Drogheda or Navan. They also won the Louth schools A competition beating Colaiste Ris and drawing with St. Joseph's Drogheda in the group stages. We then beat St. Mary's Drogheda in the quarter final, beat Ardee in the semi-final and beat the De La Salle very easily in the final recording a 3-18 to 4 point victory as recent as last Thursday evening. Mr. Joe Corcoran & Mr. Paul Malone are the team coach's.

The boy's u-14 football team is managed between Mr. Michael Rogers, Mr. William Carry and Mr. Shane Brennan. The Louth competition is currently on-going and we are in the quarter final this Thursday (7th May) having successfully finished top of our group.

Mr. Michael Rogers also organised a lunchtime 'Peile' event with First Year students. There were 30 - 40 students who took part in the event which was deemed a great turn-out, over the weeks it scheduled.

Girls Football

We have competed at every level this year from U18, U16, & U14. Although we were not successful at U18 and U16 level we still performed very well & got some good results throughout the year. The U14 team have just qualified for the Leinster final which is a huge achievement for the school - to be played this Friday - venue yet to be confirmed.

Girls Basketball

The 2nd year girls basketball team reached the finals of their league (D schools league) and after having won all their games in the lead up but unfortunately lost the final by 2points (1basket).

Boys Basketball

This year was the first time that boys entered the North East competition. We had 20 First Year boys attend training during the year. We were eventually knocked out by Largy College by one point. Largy subsequently reached the final. Mr. Kevin O'Loughlan is currently running a lunchtime basketball league for first years and there are over 30 boys participating.

Cross Country

Miss Louise McGinnity fielded two successful athletes in the North Leinster Schools Competition last week, Chloe Finley brought home two Gold Medals whilst her brother Daniel Finley managed to come home with two Silver Medals.



Board of Management Meeting



BT Young Scientist

Miss Emma McMahon represented the school at this year's BT Young Scientist Competition. Only seven projects represented the entire LMETB and four of these were from Bush Post Primary School. TY students Conor Kenny & Adam Traynor's group won a display award.

2 groups have also entered into 'Scifest' being run in DKIT today.....outcome to be announced.

Transition Year

Mrs Amanda McDonnell and her TY students' were very successful at Junk Kouture in the Helix in Dublin. The 'Net -ural' and 'Clean and Shaven' groups were among twenty outfits selected to represent the East Region in this year's Junk Kouture final in the 3 Arena on Friday April 27th just gone. The superb models were Amie Murphy and Adam Traynor.

Team members for Net-ural included: Eilis McSherry and Amie Murphy.

Team members for Clean Shaven included: Adam Traynor, Sean McGrane & Cathal Grogan.

TY Co-ordinator Mr. Paul Malone brought the TY class to Dublin to support all competitors. Our TY models, Ámie Murphy and Adam Traynor represented the school superbly in front of judges who included Miss Vogue Williams and Mr. Louis Walsh.

The TY "Moodboosters" have been shortlisted for the Young Social Innovators of the Year Awards which takes place today at City West. Miss Sandra Woods will accompany these students.

Senior 1 Art Students

Two senior one students progressed to the semi-final stage of this years 'Doodle for Google 'Competition these students were Pamela Merrigan and Annie Mc Guinness - Their theme - 'My Perfect Day'.